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Redevelopment of Hospital Hill is happening—
your participation is critical! 
I want to make sure that you are "in the room where it 
happens" and bringing ALL your neighbors! The 
University of Maryland Prince George's Hospital 
Center is scheduled to relocate this spring. The 
County is prioritizing the redevelopment of this 
property into a premier housing/hotel/retail site. 
People are often surprised to learn that the properties 
that make up the hospital complex are not actually 
within the Town of Cheverly! Yet, this is the most-
critical development matter to come before Cheverly 
in decades. With the development so close and 
prominent in our community, I believe that our town 
needs to annex the hospital hill site and work 
alongside the Redevelopment Authority (RDA) and 
any future developer from day one of the process to 
create something truly wonderful. The RDA and 
County Councilmember Ivey offered a broad 
community update on February 11 (see links below to 
review the presentation). I am committed to making 
sure that Cheverly residents are informed and have a 
voice and that the Town of Cheverly is a full partner 
in this process. I look forward to sharing the 
extraordinary opportunity that Cheverly offers with 
prospective developers and extending an invitation 
that we directly partner in the development process. 
 

Special Meeting on Hospital Hill—mark your 
calendar for Thursday, March 4 at 6:30PM.  
I have requested and appreciate the RDA's support in 
bringing the development of hospital hill directly to 
you, Cheverly residents. I am calling a Special 
Meeting for Cheverly residents to directly review and 
engage this development process for Thursday, March 

4, beginning at 6:30 PM. We will walk through a 
presentation from the RDA during this meeting, and I 
will encourage you to share your ideas, questions, and 
concerns. I urge you to please be open to the 
development of this site as an expansion of Cheverly. 
I believe that our 
community wants this 
development to be a full 
part of our town. If we are 
recognized as full partners 
in this process, there is 
every possibility to support 
the greater density necessary 
for drawing in the amenities 
many residents have been 
seeking for years, address 
the concerns of the most 
directly affected neighbors, 
and preserve, protect and, 
restore our green 
infrastructure that supports 
our health, wellness, and 
desirability of our 
community. I promise residents most directly affected 
by this development that I have requested additional 
meetings specific to your concerns. Please reach out to 
me at mayor@cheverly-md.gov or 202-258-6167 and 
to your councilmembers. I look forward to hearing 
from you. 
 

You are invited to a Zoom webinar. 
 

When: March 4, 2021, 06:30 PM Eastern Time (US 
and Canada) 
Topic: Special Meeting -- Cheverly Community 
Hospital Hill 
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Please click the link below to join the webinar: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81070057115?
pwd=aE4wWjhmZlYxWXBWMEJKS09CQk9FUT09  
Webinar ID: 810 7005 7115 
Passcode: 357114 
You can also join by phone! iPhone one-tap : US: 
+13017158592 or Dial US: +1 301 715 8592   
 

Relevant links from the February 11 update 
referenced above. 
To view the February 11 presentation please visit, 
https://youtu.be/u8wrPY8yh7E. To keep up with 
updates and view a copy of the PowerPoint slides 
provided by Grimm & Parker visit, https://
princegeorgescountymd.gov/3900/Cheverly-Hospital-
Redevelopment. To submit questions or comments on 
the presentation, email 
redevelopmentCHS@co.pg.md.us. 
 

Did you know you can join Town Meetings and 
Worksessions by phone? 
Beginning with the April newsletter, I will request that 
we publish a consistent invite to our Town Meetings 
and Worksessions in each newsletter. If you do not 
have internet access, there will always be the 
opportunity to join by phone. You can ask questions 
and give comments. 
 

Navigating the COVID-19 vaccination process. 
Please review the COVID-19 information below, 
drawn straight from the County site and our County 
Executive. As I shared last month, our Maryland and 
Prince George's County vaccine rollout continues to 
evolve. I would encourage you to follow this link for 
the most up-to-date information, including progress 
through distribution phases.  If you are frustrated or 
stuck in the process, please reach out to me directly, 
and I will do my best to connect you with an answer or 
additional assistance. https://
www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/3730/
COVID-19-Vaccination  

Are you unable to leave your home to get 
your COVID-19 vaccine? Please call or 
email. 
If you cannot leave your home to get your COVID-19 
vaccine or know of a Cheverly neighbor in that 
situation, please contact me by phone, 202-258-6167 
or email mayor@Cheverly-md.gov (subject: In Home 
Vaccine). I have been reaching out to seek support in 
bringing vaccines directly to homebound residents 
(regardless of age) and having information on the 
extent of the need is a critical step. 
 

Interested in a future mobile vaccine clinic?  
Since the very beginning of the COVID-19 Vaccine 
rollout, I have made sure to share that our community 
is ready and willing to support a mobile or drive-

through vaccination clinic here in Cheverly. Please 
look for information to follow. If you would like a 
direct notification, simply email or call me, and I will 
specifically reach out once we have a date and time. 
 

Don't have email or internet access? You can now 
call 3-1-1 and enter #, and a person will help you 
pre-register for your COVID-19 vaccine—please 
do this today!  
 

The County vaccination process has been 
streamlined. Have you pre-registered?  
Pre-registration indeed requires less than two minutes 
to complete and requires no insurance or identification 
at this step. You will be contacted once you are 
eligible and vaccine is available. You will no longer 
have to struggle with URLs or broken links. Once you 
are contacted, you will receive BOTH your initial 
COVID-19 AND your second dose appointment! The 
day and time will be assigned to support maximizing 
scheduling.  
 

Sharing how to access other vaccination sites—
directly from the County Executive. 
There are a number of vaccination sites available in 
Prince George’s County that are not operated by the 
County. Each site not operated by the County has its 
own vaccine appointment scheduling process to 
distribute vaccines received directly from the State. 
While this is not ideal, we encourage you to sign up at 
these other sites to increase your options to receive a 
COVID-19 vaccine appointment. Please remember 
that we do not manage nor control appointments, or 
distribution for any sites besides those operated by our 
County Health Department. 
 

Six Flags America Theme Park (Not County-
Operated) 
 Appointments: All appointments have been 

booked. Future appointments will be released and 
available online at covidvax.maryland.gov. 

Safeway Pharmacies (Not County-Operated)  
 Locations: There are several Safeway pharmacies 

offering COVID-19 vaccinations in the County. 
Appointments: Eligible individuals can learn more 

and view available appointments online at https://
mhealthcheckin.com/covidvaccine. 
Giant Food Pharmacies (Not County-Operated)  
 Locations: There are several Giant Food 

pharmacies offering COVID-19 vaccinations in the 
County. 

Appointments: Eligible individuals can learn more 

and view available appointments online at https://
giantfood.com/pages/covid-info 
Hospital Clinics. (Not County-Operated)  

 Locations: Major hospital systems in the County 
are each running their own vaccination clinics. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81070057115?pwd=aE4wWjhmZlYxWXBWMEJKS09CQk9FUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81070057115?pwd=aE4wWjhmZlYxWXBWMEJKS09CQk9FUT09
https://youtu.be/u8wrPY8yh7E
https://princegeorgescountymd.gov/3900/Cheverly-Hospital-Redevelopment
https://princegeorgescountymd.gov/3900/Cheverly-Hospital-Redevelopment
https://princegeorgescountymd.gov/3900/Cheverly-Hospital-Redevelopment
mailto:redevelopmentCHS@co.pg.md.us
https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/3730/COVID-19-Vaccination
https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/3730/COVID-19-Vaccination
https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/3730/COVID-19-Vaccination
mailto:mayor@Cheverly-md.gov
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTAyMTMuMzUyMTk3OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2Nvcm9uYXZpcnVzLm1hcnlsYW5kLmdvdi9wYWdlcy92YWNjaW5lP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxp
https://mhealthcheckin.com/covidvaccine
https://mhealthcheckin.com/covidvaccine
https://giantfood.com/pages/covid-info
https://giantfood.com/pages/covid-info
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 Appointments: You can use 
covidvax.maryland.gov to locate hospital clinics 
offering vaccinations and learn how to register for 
appointments. 
 

Say it with me… Mask up, keep distanced, stay 
connected! Please reach out for help. 
COVID-19 has taken so much from so many in our 
community. If you or someone you know is in need 
please do not stay silent! Reach out, and I will do my 
best to connect you with available resources and 
supports here in Cheverly and beyond. There is no 
shame in reaching out for support to make it through 
this pandemic. This is what community continues to 
do for each other here in Cheverly. 
 

Please Vote or Run—Cheverly Elections for Town 
Council on Monday, May 3, 2021 
Please save the date of Monday, May 3, 2021, and 
support the electoral process! You can vote in 
Cheverly as long as you can demonstrate that you are 
18 years of age and have lived in town for at least 30 
days. This applies to those who are not US citizens, 
military families on assignment, and other individuals 
who meet the above requirements. Also, residents can 
both register and vote on election day. Please see 
election and voting information details inside this 
month's newsletter.  
 

The March 19 deadline to file as a candidate in the 
Cheverly 2021 election is quickly approaching! Have 
you ever considered running for office? Cheverly 
elected office is nonpartisan and can be an excellent 
way to serve your community. This year, all six 
council member seats are up for election. The 
Cheverly Mayoral election is in 2022. The Town 

Council's primary function is to set the Town staff's 
policy and direction and provide an oversight 
function. Our Cheverly Town staff carries out the 
management and administrative functions of the town. 
Councilmembers are required to regularly attend two 
meetings a month, on the second and fourth Thursday 
evenings. Other meetings may be called as needed. 
Most Councilmembers make themselves accessible 
for constituent services. They may also support 
projects that require an additional investment of time, 
including serving as a liaison to our Green 
Infrastructure Committee or Planning Board. Each 
Councilmember is paid $2,400 annually and receives 
$50 each quarter to cover incidental expenses. There 
are no other benefits other than the joy of serving your 
community. I served as a Cheverly Councilmember 
for nine years before becoming Mayor, and I can 
confidently tell you that serving and representing 
Ward One brought me great joy. 
 

Stay engaged and keep in touch. 
As always, and especially during this time, please 
reach out. I am almost always available by text or call 
at 202-258-6167, and you can email me at 
mayor@cheverly-md.gov. I welcome your call and 
will do my best to address your concerns or get back 
to you with information. If you are ever in a situation 
where you do not hear back from me, please do reach 
out again or call the Town office, 301-773-8360, so 
that I can ensure that we connect. Thank you to those 
who join us at work sessions and meetings. I 
encourage your continued involvement by video and 
phone. It feels good to have community in the room, 
even if it is virtual. Be Cheverly inspired  

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including 
upcoming events in this Newsletter.  Please note we may need to cancel these 
events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID -19.    

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTAyMTMuMzUyMTk3OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2Nvcm9uYXZpcnVzLm1hcnlsYW5kLmdvdi9wYWdlcy92YWNjaW5lP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxp
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Cheverly Municipal Election 
Monday, May 3, 2021 

(7am-8pm) 
 

Candidates for Town Council must be 
 At least 21 years of age 
 A citizen of the United States 
 A registered voter of Cheverly 
 A resident of Cheverly for not less than 6 months 
 A resident of the ward from which they are elected 

(at least 45 days before the date of the election) 
 

Filing instructions for candidates: Forms may be ob-
tained at the Town Office on Tuesdays or Wednes-
days between the hours of 10:00 am and 3:00 pm. 
These hours are for picking up candidate forms only.  
No other Town business will be conducted with 
residents.  
 

Completed forms must be returned to Town Hall 
by the close of business Friday, March 19, 2021.   
 

The State of Maryland is requiring a new financial 
disclosure form that MUST be completed by all candi-
dates in order for their petition for candidacy to be 
considered. Completed forms must be turned in to 
Town Hall no later than close of business Friday, 
March 19, 2021. The form can be downloaded from 
the Town’s website or picked up from Town Hall 
Tuesdays or Wednesdays March 19, 2021 between the 
hours of 10:00am and 3:00pm. 
 

NOTE:  Pictures & Profiles of Candidates are run 
in the April Newsletter. They should be submitted by 

March 15, 2019. 
 

 Candidate Profiles must be brief (no longer 
than 350 words).  Profiles will appear as written. 

They will not be edited or corrected; however, if the 
profile is too long, staff will have to shorten it by cut-
ting it off at the paragraph closest to the limit. 
 

 Picture should be a closeup - will be cropped to 
about 2”x2”. 

 

Please email the profile and the picture to elec-
tion@cheverly-md.gov.  
 

Please attach them as separate files; the profile as a 
WORD document and the picture as a JPEG file. 
Contact the Town Clerk at 301-773-8360 if you need 
further information. 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, visit: cheverly-
md.gov/board-elections. 
 
 

Cheverly Election Day 2021 
 

Elections for the Town Council will take place on 

Monday May 3, 2021.  Polls will be open from 7:00 
am to 8:00 pm. Due to the current health crisis, Elec-
tion Day will look different from normal.  Absentee 
ballots will be available to any registered voter in the 
Town of Cheverly, who wishes to request one. Addi-
tional information regarding the absentee ballot proce-
dure may be found elsewhere in the Newsletter and 
will be delivered to Town residents via News and An-
nouncements. 
 

All forms can be accessed via the Online File Center 
at  https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/.  
 

Filing Requirements for Candidates 
Candidates wishing to run for Town Council may 
download the Nominating Petition from the Town 
website. Candidates must also fill out the Financial 
Disclosure form, which may be downloaded from the 
Town website as well. Candidates for Council must be 
at least 21 years of age, registered to vote in the Town 
of Cheverly, and shall have been a resident of the 
Ward in which they wish to run for a period of at least 
six months prior to Election Day. Candidates for 
Council must submit their nominating petitions 45 
days prior to Election Day – and should be received at 
Town Hall by the close of business on Friday March 
19, 2021. The Board of Election Supervisors will re-
view and approve all filing petitions in order for the 
candidate to appear on the ballot. Candidates wishing 
to be considered as a write-in candidate may submit a 
write-in petition from the Town website. Write-in pe-
titions must be received at Town Hall by no later than 
Friday April 30, to be considered as an official write-
in candidate. 
 

Registration of Voters 
If you are registered to vote in Prince George’s Coun-
ty and/or the State of Maryland, you are registered to 
vote in the Town of Cheverly. If you are not registered 
with the County or the State, you may still be eligible 
to vote in Town elections, based on the recent adop-
tion of the “Non-Citizen Voting” amendment to the 
Town Charter. Any resident of the Town of Cheverly 
may register with the Town provided they meet the 
basic requirements for voting: a minimum of 18 years 
of age, have resided in the Town for no less than 30 
days prior to Election Day, and have not been convict-
ed of a crime, as defined in the Maryland Code. Those 
individuals interested in being enrolled in the Chever-
ly Voter Registry may contact the Board of Election 
Supervisors at chvboes@gmail.com. The deadline for 
registering to vote is Saturday April 3, 2021. Howev-
er, the Town of Cheverly will allow for same day reg-
istration of voters and same day voting, provided the 
individual meets the requirements noted above. 

 BOARD OF ELECTIONS 

mailto:election@cheverly-md.gov
mailto:election@cheverly-md.gov
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
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Election Day Volunteers 
In order to assist with conducting the election for 
Town Council, the Board of Election Supervisors is 
seeking volunteers to help on Election Day. Tasks will 
include assisting with crowd flow, sanitizing election 
stations, and other tasks as assigned by the Board of 
Election Supervisors.  Lunch and dinner will be pro-
vided. If you are interested in volunteering with the 
Town Election, please contact John LeGloahec at leg-
loaj@gmail.com or by emailing the Board at 
chvboes@gmail.com. 
 

Election Day 
 

On Election Day, voting will take place in the gym at 
Town Hall. At this time, there are capacity restrictions 
on individuals indoors and if the limited numbers are 
still in place, changes will be made to ensure the safe-
ty of voters, judges, and supervisors. The Board of 
Election Supervisors has proposed a unidirectional 
flow for voting in the gym. Voters will enter through 
the double doors in the lobby, proceed to their respec-
tive Ward table for check-in, receive their ballots, pro-
ceed to one of the election voting stations, drop their 
ballots in the ballot box and exit the gym via the rear 
doors to the left of the stage. 
 

All COVID protocols will be in place, including all 
individuals will be required to wear masks or face 
coverings, maintaining social distancing – no congre-
gating in the lobby or the gym will be allowed, and 
doors will be left open in the gym to allow for ade-
quate ventilation.  Pens, voting stations, and judges 
tables will be sanitized on a regular basis for safe-
ty. There will appropriate spacing throughout the 
gymnasium.  
 

Once the polls close on Election Day, the canvassing 
of ballots will begin.  Under normal circumstances the 
canvassing is open to the public, however due to ca-
pacity limits, only elected officials, candidates for of-
fice and one designee will be permitted in the gym to 
watch the counting in person.  The Board of Election 
Supervisors is preparing to broadcast the canvassing 
via Zoom and/or through the Town of Cheverly Chan-
nel (Verizon channel 35). Additional details will be 
provided closer to Election Day. 
 

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to reach 
out to the Board, our email address is 
chvboes@gmail.com. 

All forms can be accessed via the Online File Center 
at  https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/.  
 

Absentee Voting in Cheverly Elections 
 

Absentee voting will be available to all Cheverly reg-

istered voters, who do not wish to vote in person on 
Election Day, scheduled for Monday May 3,2021. 
Any registered voter who wishes to vote by absentee 
ballot may do so by downloading the absentee ballot 
application, available on the Town website. Please 
note that no reason is required for requesting an ab-
sentee ballot.  Completed applications may be mailed 
to or dropped off at Town Hall.  There will be a blue 
mailbox mounted outside of Town Hall for the return 
of Absentee Ballot Applications. Once the ballots 
have been finalized, ballots will be mailed to those 
individuals who requested an absentee ballot.  Ballots 
will also be available for pickup at Town Hall on 
Tuesdays or Wednesdays between the hours of 10:00 
am and 3:00 pm.  
 

Additional instructions will be provided to individuals 
requesting absentee ballots on how to properly com-
plete the ballot and return it to Town Hall. Completed 
absentee ballots may be returned to Town Hall via 
USPS, however, the Board of Election Supervisors is 
aware of problems with mail delivery and recom-
mends that ballots be returned in person to a ballot 
box, which will be installed in front of Town Hall.  If 
individuals choose to return their ballots by mail, bal-
lots must be received by the close of polls on Election 
Day. Ballots received after the polls close will not be 
counted. If a Cheverly resident requests and absentee 
ballot, they will not be allowed to vote in person on 
Election Day. Records will be maintained of those 
Cheverly residents requesting absentee ballots. The 
register of absentee voters will be available for review 
upon request of any registered voter. 
 

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to reach 
out to the Board, our email address is 
chvboes@gmail.com. 
 

What will voting look like in 2021?                                 

The Cheverly Board of Election Supervisors is in-
forming all citizens of Cheverly that the Town will 
hold an election on Monday, May 3, 2021.  This elec-
tion will be for the entire Town Council – the Mayoral 
election will take place in 2022.         

We have in-person voting in Town Hall from 7:00 am 
– 8:00 pm on Monday, May 3.  All COVID-19 proto-
cols will be in place, including masks, social distanc-
ing, and spacing throughout the gymnasium. The 
Board is planning to allow for any registered voter in 
Cheverly to request a ballot, if they choose not to vote 
in person, without providing a reason for an absentee 
ballot.  The Town is also seeking to acquire a ballot 
box that will be installed in front of Town Hall – and 
any voter may drop their ballot in the box instead of 
sending the ballot back via the US Mail. 

mailto:legloaj@gmail.com
mailto:legloaj@gmail.com
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
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Announcing the Cheverly Voter Registry 
 

Recently, the Town of Cheverly enacted a Charter 
amendment allowing for “Non-Citizen” voting in 
Town of Cheverly elections. This amendment allows 
for any resident of Cheverly who meets the basic 
qualifications for voting: the individual shall have 
resided in the corporate limits of the Town of 
Cheverly for at least thirty (30) days prior to the day 
of any general or special election; shall be eighteen 
(18) years old on or before the day of any general or 
special election; and shall not have been convicted of 
a disqualifying crime or be under the guardianship for 
mental disability.  In addition, the Town of Cheverly 
anticipates allowing voters who are registered to vote 

in another location to vote in Cheverly local elections, 
the primary example being military families who are 
stationed in the area and are living in Cheverly. 
 

The Board hopes to hold several registration sessions 
during the month of March and April to allow for any 
resident who would like to vote in the upcoming 
elections to register for the Cheverly Voter 
Registry.  In addition, the Board has reached out to 
several nearby municipalities that have implemented 
similar ordinances to find out the best ways to 
implement this new policy. 
 

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to reach 
out to the Board, our email address is 
chvboes@gmail.com. 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
CHARTER AMENDMENT RESOLUTION R-06-20 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND TOWN 
COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHEVERLY, 
MARYLAND, adopted pursuant to the authority of 
Article XI-E of the Constitution of Maryland and Title 
4, Subtitle 3 of the Local Government Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland (2013 Edition, as 
amended), to amend the Charter of the said Town, said 
Charter being a part of the public local laws of Mary-
land (1963 Edition, as amended), which Article con-
tains in whole or in part the Charter of the Town of 
Cheverly, Maryland, whereby the Mayor and Town 
Council increase the number of the Board of Supervi-
sors of Elections from Three (3) to Five (5), permit 
early voting, same day voter registration and voting, 
and mail-in voting. 
 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS 
 

TOWN CODE - Sec. 27-10—Parking 
A snow emergency shall exist whenever snow has accumu-
lated on the streets to a depth of one (1) inch or more.   The 
provisions of this subsection shall be effective without any 
notification and shall remain in effect until the street is 
plowed; provided, however, that when snow shall accumulate 
to a depth of one inch or more after 11:00PM, the provisions 
of this subsection shall not be effective until 7:00AM the day 
following and shall remain in effect until the street is plowed.   
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow emergency 
no person shall park any vehicle as follows: 
 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  
 On any courts,  
 On the even-numbered side of all streets,  
 (exception) On the odd-numbered side of 59th Avenue, 

and one block of Inwood Street between Cheverly Ave-
nue & Belleview Avenue. 

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do not 

override existing no-parking zones or apply to streets where 
enforcement would disallow all parking because of a no-
parking zone, or to streets with any barrier or strip dividing 
lanes of traffic. 
PRIORITIES:  The snow removal operations work under 
the following priorities: 1.) Cheverly Avenue 2.) principal 
connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest Avenue, Valleyway, 
Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, State Street, Schuster Drive; 
3.) all other streets. 
 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS Whenever 
snow accumulates to a depth of one inch or more, it is the duty 
of each occupant to clear the snow from the sidewalk adjacent 
to that property, within 12 hours after the snow ceases, (unless 
at night, in which case it shall be removed within 12 hours 
after sunrise).  Snow and ice removed from sidewalks shall 
NOT be deposited on streets or other sidewalks.   
 

When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, 
ashes or other such material on sidewalks within 6 hours, 
(unless at night, in which case it can be spread by noon of the 
next day).  
 

Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public Works 
at 301-773-2666.  
 

RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded 
from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under 
form and file center tab.  

 

Please drop completed applications in the permits box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: Code Enforcement, 
6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785  

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
GET ALERTED! 

 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real 
time?  If so, subscribe on the Town website to re-
ceive an email sent directly to you when News and 
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see Home, Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Com-
mission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill 
in the necessary  information.  
 

Meeting Agendas are updated on the web-
site:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have ques-
tions, please call the Town Hall.   
   

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 
35.  Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm 
and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can also be viewed on the 
town’s website at cheverly-md.gov.  
 

 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Council Member  

 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
TOWN MEETING 

 

Worksession  - January 28th 
 Motion to Approve the Grant Request 

for the Forum in the amount of $975.00 
to support an event series titled From 
Exclusion to Inclusion: Building the Be-
loved Community: CM Bryner, seconded 
by CM Watson. Approve unanimously. 

 

 Motion to support this approach and 
for councilmembers to identify one 
representative from their ward and a 
call out to three youth members and a 
call out to two to four graphic  design-
ers, who will have reserved spaces on 
the board: CM Munyeneh*, seconded 
by CM Bryner. Approved unanimously. 

*CM Munyeneh would like to support the mo-
tion with the amendment to reflect seven 
youths. 
 

 Motion to work with NDC on pro-
posal with Mr. Galloway not to ex-
ceed $10,000.00: CM Bryner, se-
conded by CM Radloff. Approved 

unanimously. 
 

 Motion to Change in Rank of the 
Lieutenant’s Position to Captain: 
CM Radloff, seconded by CM Wat-
son. Approved unanimously. 

 

Town Meeting  - February 11th 
 Motion to Approve Charter Amendment 

Resolution R-06-20: CM Bryner, second-
ed CM Garcia. Approved unanimously. 

 

 Motion to Approve the Request of the 
Petitioners to Vacate the Property Street 
at Stoddard Place in Order to Erect a 
Fence based on Unique Circumstances 
Relating to this Property: CM Radloff, 
seconded by CM Munyeneh. Approved 
unanimously. 

 
 

Residential Business License Program has 
been suspended for Fiscal Year 2021 (July1 
2020- June 30, 2021).  We anticipate re-
launching the program for FY22.  Watch 
this space for more information to come in 
the Spring of 2021. 
 
 

Soliciting in the Town of Cheverly is prohibited with-
out a Town permit.  Hand delivered advertisement is 
not considered a solicitation. If an unpermitted solici-
tor is in your neighborhood or you need a Town solic-
iting permit contact Code Compliance at 240-770-
7647.  During the COVID-19 pandemic you may call 
Town Hall if you are unable to reach someone in Code 
Compliance.   

REPORT STREET LIGHT PROBLEMS TO PEPCO 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights, they are 

out, blinking on and off, etc., you can contact Pepco direct-

ly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on 

Report a Street Light Outage.  Then you will be asked for 

either the address or pole number.  It will then come to a 

map showing the street lights in the area, click on the street 

light you wish to report, and lastly they will ask you for 

some information about the light and your contact infor-

mation.     

  

Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

http://www.pepco.com
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 

Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
 

How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding 
COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-
100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/
en-US/BF05350699FE.  As always you can contact each department by the phone numbers listed below. 
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the 
Town continues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations 
are changing rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you 
need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 

Town Hall 
Open 
No public access 

Please call respective Town offices to 
conduct essential business. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  
Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equip-
ment 

Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social 
Distancing of at least 6 feet.  

 
Police Department 

Open 
No public access 

 

Public Works 
Open 
No public access 

 

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Col-
lection 

Modified scheduled  

SAFETY REMINDER:  
We ask residents to remember that your 
neighbors who walk to Metro, or children 

walking to school, and the 
hard working Mail Carriers 
are exposed to dangerous 
conditions when sidewalks 
are not cleared in a timely 
manner.  Failure to comply 

with Town Code could result in fines. 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS Whenever snow 
accumulates to a depth of one inch or more, it is the duty of each occupant to 
clear the snow from the sidewalk adjacent to that property, within 12 hours after 
the snow ceases, (unless at night, in which case it shall be removed within 12 
hours after sunrise).  Snow and ice removed from sidewalks shall NOT be 
deposited on streets or other sidewalks.   
 

When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, ashes or other such 
material on sidewalks within 6 hours, (unless at night, in which case it can be 
spread by noon of the next day).  
 

 Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public Works at 301-773-2666.  

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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TEMPORARY TRASH SCHEDULE  
Until Further Notice: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 2nd and 4th Thursday  
of the Month unless noted 
in the Holiday Schedule  

Friday 

Trash Collection–  
East Side 
 

Yard Waste– 
Town-Wide 

Trash Collection– 
West Side 

Recycling  
Collection– 
Town-Wide 

Town-Wide 
 Bulk Trash 
 3 items or less 

 

Appliances-Charge $20 for First 
+ $10 for each additional 

No Services 
  

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 7AM.  If you have 
any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you need to dispose of more items or for an updated list of accepted bulk items, dates, times, and locations 
for Bulk Trash Drop offs please contact Prince George's County at https:// princegeorgescountymd.gov/590/
Bulky-Trash-Collection. The Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that 
Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may 
change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic  

TOWN LEAF COLLECTION 
 

March 2 -March 12 
Entire Town 
 

No Vacuum Collections on Mondays, Wednesdays and Town Holidays. 
 

Please do not block sidewalks or the streets with your leaves.  Also, it is important that stones, branches and 
other hard materials are not mixed in with the leaves. 
 

If delayed due to equipment failures, inclement weather, or other schedule changes, weekly updates will be 
provided on the Town’s website under News and Announcements. 
 

Please note that the schedule is in reverse order from previous years. 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
January 2020 
 

Curbside Recycling           44.60TNS ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                            20TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                                     126.15 ($59 per ton) 

   

Recycling + Yardwaste    =     64.60       =     33.86% Percentage  
Total Tonnage.                       190.75              diverted from landfill  

  

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $2,107.20 
8 Appliances 
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 

Online Reporting 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some 
non-emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property dam-
age, lost property, theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents 
are encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents that meet the requirements 
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-
police-department-online-report-submittal.  Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via 
reports@cheverlypolice.org.call from one of our officers to either gather further information, or to provide 
the respective case number. Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via 
reports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, 
please include as much information as possible that pertains to the report. In addition, for identification pur-
poses, a photocopy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the request. In response to the state 
of emergency, all fees associated with report requests have been waived. 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
(7am – 7pm  Mon-Fri—Sat 8am - 4pm ) 

 

  Cheverly Photo Enforcement    (240) 770-7641 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

Crime Report for January 2021 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

1/1/2021 0030 Hrs 3100 63rd Ave Vandalism 

1/1/2021 0041 Hrs 3100 63rd Ave Vandalism 

1/2/2021 2339 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Trespassing 

1/3/2021 0734 Hrs 6000 Inwood St Assault (Simple) 

1/3/2021 2215 Hrs 2800 Belleview Ave Assault (Simple) 

1/10/2021 1047 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Theft (Under $500) 

1/19/2021 0853 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Trespassing 

1/21/2021 1210 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

1/22/2021 0900 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

1/26/2021 1448 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

1/26/2021 1731 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Robbery (Commercial) 

1/29/2021 1400 Hrs 6100 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

1/30/2021 0349 Hrs 5600 Landover Rd Assault (Aggravated) 

1/30/2021 1541 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Theft (Shoplifting) 

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or information 
to the department. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which  

our residents have been victimized. If you have, or believe you have, information, photographs, or video that 
could assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in imme-
diate danger, or a crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via 
text, email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can create a Managed Account, which allows 
the user to create a username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service) 

2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup, however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line in 
order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address within the Cheverly limits in order to sign up for an account. 
The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on  
 
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE 
 

By scanning the following QR code with your smart phone or tablet:  
 

Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can call the department at 301-341-1055, to schedule 
an appointment.  
 

It is important that the community know that I value feedback. If you have a concern, an idea, or just 
want to introduce yourself, please do not hesitate to reach out. If you have information that could help 
us improve the service we provide OR information about something we did great, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. I can be reached at policechief@cheverly-md.gov or by phone at 301-341-1055.  
 

One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  

mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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CHEVERLY DAY 
 

Watch This Space 
Cheverly Day 2021 

 

Cheverly Day will not be held in May -- but fear not -- 
The Cheverly Day Team hasn't given up. 
 

The new Cheverly Day date is October 2nd. And, a 
virtual Cicada Crunch will be held throughout 
June.  Watch this space and social media for more 
details. 
 

Remember, it's the 90th Anniversary, we hope you are 
planning your parade entries and now you have five 
more months to make them spectacular. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a Zoom 
meeting on Monday, March 15th at 7:00 pm. Details 
will be sent to Garden Club members. If you wish to 
join the meeting, e-mail your name and street address 
to CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net by March 12th. 
This will be a social meeting with no guest speaker. 
Now if the time to plan your vegetable garden along 
with native perennials and showy annuals to attract 
butterflies and other pollinators. When the middle of 
March rolls around, it’s time to plant seeds for carrots, 
beets, kohlrabi, lettuce, and radishes. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, 
programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are 
available by email. December 15th is the annual 
deadline for applications. For further information, 
please email Kay Holloway at 
kay_holloway@hotmail.com.  
 

Stay healthy and stay hydrated! 

Mission 22 Fundraiser - The Cheverly American 
Legion family will conduct a fundraising drive for 
Mission 22, an organization that helps prevent 
veterans’ suicide. It is estimated that 22 veterans die 
each day from suicide. Through veteran treatment 
programs, memorials and community social impact, 
this organization is working to change that. The 
Cheverly Auxiliary Unit 108 will match up to $1,000 
in donations received and the Sons of the Legion will 
match up to another $250. The fundraising will begin 
on April 1, 2021 and will run through Memorial Day. 
 

Girls & Boys State - Auxiliary Unit 108 is 
sponsoring up to four high school Juniors (next year 
Seniors) to attend Boys and Girls State this summer. 
Both summer programs are possibly going to be held 
virtually. It is a great opportunity to learn more about 
government processes and add to a future college 
application packet. Reach out to Cheverly American 
Legion if you are interested.  
 

Memorial Hill Display Brick Sale - Bricks are now 
available for purchase and will be a permanent part of 
the memorial display to honor and recognize the 
service and sacrifice of our nation's veterans.  The 
terrace patio memorial display along with WWII 
cannon will include personalized bricks intended to 
memorialize a service member or to show support of 
veterans. Please consider purchasing a brick to 
represent a family member who served their country 
or to express your support. Your donations will 
directly support the civic programs of Cheverly 
American Legion Post 108 and our efforts to support 
local veterans within the community we serve. You 
can place your order at thatsmybrick.com/
cheverlyamericanlegion/ 
 

Virtual Comedy Show - Post 108 is partnering with 
veteran non-profit Armed Services Arts Project 
(asapasap.org) to bring a virtual comedy show to 
Cheverly. Depending on pandemic guidelines we may 
have some limited in-person seating available but the 
show will still be streamed virtually. Look to our 
website or social media for updates and event 
announcement.  
 

Become a Member - Current or former 
servicemembers with at least one day in the armed 
services and still in the military or being honorably 
discharged are eligible to join. Family members of an 
eligible servicemember may join too. 
Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information. 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

Community Bulletin Board 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

As long as the Town Building is closed, we cannot 
have a Flea Market or our annual Easter Egg Hunt.  
Our apologies, but it is better to stay healthy and 
safe.    
 

Please take care of yourselves and wear your mask.  

mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
https://www.thatsmybrick.com/cheverlyamericanlegion/
https://www.thatsmybrick.com/cheverlyamericanlegion/
mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com
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THE WOMEN’S CLUB 
ANNUAL BLACK HISTORY       
CELEBRATION - Virtual Event! 

Lift EVERY Voice and Sing! 

All Welcome! 

Special Cheverly Guests Join Us with Zoom 

March 11 @ 6:00 – 7:45 PM 

https://mypgc.zoom.us/j/81691672193 

Meeting ID: 816 9167 2193 

Passcode: 111568 

Education is the most powerful weapon we have to 
change society.  

~Nelson Mandela 
 

SEASON of NON-VIOLENCE 
January 30th – April 4th is the Season of Nonvio-
lence.  Let us work together to overcome the unac-
ceptable level of violence in our world.  Check out 
online the Season for Nonviolence - 64 days for in-
spiration. 

WOMEN’s MONTH 

March is Women’s Month.  Why not try studying 
women who made history, created inventions, or 
spread ideas. Learn about the important roles that 
women play in society. Research the current issues 
women face in the modern world. Try interviewing an 
important woman in your life to learn her story.  Let 
us know what you find out! Email us at the cheverly-
women@gmail.com  

Be Kind & Pass Love Along, Many Hands Make 
Lite Work, We Care 

The Women's Club & Cheverly African 
American Community Organization (CAACO) 

~Presents~ 

 "FORUM MEET & GREET" the Candidates 

For the May 3, 2021 Town Council Election.  

Saturday, March 27, 2021 (Wards 1, 3, 5) 

Saturday, April 3, 2021 (Wards 2, 4, 6)  

Time 1 - 3 PM 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83980932503?
pwd=STdZemFLNHpNcVNaMmgyK3p5YjMvZz09 
Meeting ID: 839 8093 2503 
Passcode: 472125 

One tap mobile 
+13126266799,,83980932503# US (Chicago) 
+16465588656,,83980932503# US (New York) 

Watch for process for asking questions early and/or virtually. 

             CLUB MEETINGS - Virtual 

Regular Monthly Meeting – 2nd Monday:  
March 8 at 7 p.m., April 12 at 7 p.m. 
 
Wednesday Support Meetings: 
March 3rd, 17th, 24th and 31st at 9:30 a.m.   
 

Wednesday Support Meetings: 
April 7th, 14th, 21st, and 28th at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6320 
Access code: 796406# 
  

Check out our website for more information on the 
club: www.cheverlywomensclub.com 

JOIN the CLUB 
$25 - individual / $35 – family.  Check us out on 
Instagram, Facebook and at https://
www.cheverlywomensclub.com.  
 

Bring or mail your dues to Joyce Lang, 6424 Forest 
Rd. (773-2211) or Robin McClain, 6007 State St. 
(773-1367). Call us and we will pick it up! 
 

Live Simply That Others May Simply Live                
– Mahatma Gandhi 

Cheverly Community Forum for  
Accountability and Action (the Forum)  

 

The Cheverly Community Forum for Accountability 

and Action (The Forum) will host a second education-

al webinar on Friday, March 19 at 7:00 p.m.  The 

topic for this month will be The Effect of Systemic 

Racism on Racial and Ethnic Health Disparities.  This 

session will include a historical overview and discus-

sion of the affects on the Cheverly and Prince 

George’s county areas.   On Saturday, March 20 

from 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. we will host a second 

round of Cheverly Story Circles for community out-

reach.  For more information on both of these events 

and to register, check out our website: 

www.cheverlyforum.org 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for the 
2021-2022 school year.   
 

Check us out on our website at sascheverly.org.  

Community Bulletin Board 

mailto:cheverlywomen@gmail.com
mailto:cheverlywomen@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83980932503?pwd=STdZemFLNHpNcVNaMmgyK3p5YjMvZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83980932503?pwd=STdZemFLNHpNcVNaMmgyK3p5YjMvZz09
http://www.cheverlywomensclub.com
http://www.cheverlyforum.org
http://sascheverly.org/
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CHEVERLY VILLAGE  

Did You Know? 
 

Cheverly Village members are a 
spunky lot!   
 

For example, one runs a therapeutic horseback riding 
program while also organizing Village events. One—
at age 99—still heads the Guild Auxiliary at Prince 
George’s Hospital Center.  One volunteers regularly 
for the National Alliance on Mental Illness; and an-
other chairs the committee responsible for maintaining 
his church’s 157-year-old building on Capitol Hill. 
 

Two members have leapt from airplanes (with para-
chutes) in the past couple years; and three members 
have helped create the Town’s new organization, 
Cheverly Community Forum on Accountability and 
Action.  Ten of Cheverly Village’s 45 members are 
employed full- or part-time, in fields ranging from 
scientific research and college-level teaching to muse-
um curating, court interpretation, and being a chef 
who owns his own restaurant. One quarter of the 
members are also Cheverly Village volunteers, two of 
these serving as Coordinators who match volunteers 
with member requests.   

The fact that many Village members are contributing 
so much to the community shouldn’t be surprising; 
Cheverly Village was founded to make it possible for 
seniors to continue to contribute actively to Cheverly, 
with a bit of help when needed.   

And that’s where Cheverly Village volunteers come 
in—also a lively lot! Over 60 percent of Village volun-
teers are also employed full- or part-time or are full-
time students.  We’ll say more about them in a future 
piece. 

To find out how to be a spunky member, a lively vol-
unteer, or a generous supporter of Cheverly Village, 
reach us at www.cheverlyvillage.org, 240-770-1033, 
or village@cheverlyvillage.org. 

-- Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village Vice President 

 

4TH WARD CIVIC ASSOCIATION  
 

The Cheverly Ward 4 Civic Association meets at 7 
PM every 3rd Monday of the month (through virtual 
technology during the pandemic). We discuss civic 

issues affecting Cheverly and Ward 4. We encourage 
residents to participate in civic matters at all levels of 
government: town, county, state, and federal. We seek 
to improve communication among all Ward 4 resi-
dents and town officials.   
 

Our engagement with town officials helped to bring 
about positive results regarding:  
- Safer fencing for Boyd Park  
- Measures to deter illegal trash dumping 
- Cutting back of overgrown vegetation and improved 
visibility on sidewalks near metro station 
 

How do I know if I live in Ward 4?   
You may look up which ward you live in at https://
www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/
streets-ward/  (launches PDF).   
 

Please contact the current W4CA secretary, Joe Da-
laker, at cheverly4thwardca@gmail.com for further 
information.   
 

CHEVERLY PARENT  
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

 
 

Hello from CPRC to our Cheverly 
Neighbors!  

 

CPRC would like to say THANK YOU to everyone 
who participated in our Valentine's day exchange.  
The creativity and love shared warmed our hearts de-
spite the frigid weather!  
 

CPRC is eager to continue to bring out community 
ways to connect during these unprecedent-
ed times.  We are working on some exciting Karao-
ke and family photo opportunities in the next few 
months! Be on the lookout for more details via CPRC 
emails.   
 

In addition, the CPRC Board is looking for a few 
more volunteers to help with membership and 
communications.   

 

Please reach out to cprcpresident@gmail.com if you 
would like to attend a meeting to learn more about this 
opportunity. 

 

Reminder, BABY MEALS ARE BACK!  
If you have recently had, or are due to have a baby 
and would like to receive meals, please email us 
at cprcbabymeal@gmail.com . 
 

To become a CPRC member, please contact us at 
cprcmembership@gmail.com  

 
 

Community Bulletin Board 

mailto:village@cheverlyvillage.org
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-ward/
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-ward/
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-ward/
mailto:cheverly4thwardca@gmail.com
mailto:cprcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:cprcbabymeal@gmail.com
mailto:cprcmembership@gmail.com
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
 

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
 

 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
March and April Monthly Meetings 

Dates: Monday, March 1, 2021  
and Monday, April 5, 2021 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly Or 
virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on the 
Cheverly town website. 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new 
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact 
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

GREEN @ HOME -- SPRING EPHEMERALS 
 

What are spring ephemerals? A spring ephemeral is a 
plant that flowers in early Spring, while the forest 
floor is still sunlit before the tree leaves shade it. 
These beautiful wildflowers make a showy 
appearance in Spring and then become inconspicuous 
or dormant the rest of the year. It’s a stunning display, 
and a surefire way to show that Spring has arrived. 
These native plants are threatened by invasive Lesser 
Celandine, which leaves no room nor nutrition for the 
delicate ephemerals. 
 

Here in Cheverly March and April bring spring 
ephemerals to our natural areas and yards whose 
owners have planted these flowers. Look for Spring 
Beauty, Toothwort, and Trout Lily, the latter two 
especially in the Boyd Park woods. May Apple, 
Cheverly’s town flower, covers a hillside and follows 
the trail in Woodworth Park. To find Bloodroot, 
Dutchman’s Breeches, and Virginia Bluebells in 
public areas, you will have to venture out of Cheverly, 
but only as far as Watkins Regional Park. 
 

Early spring bloomers among the woody plants are 
Spicebush, Carolina Allspice, and Pinxter Azalea, 
which you can find in Woodworth Park or Euclid 
Woods. 
 

So boot up, mask up, and explore Cheverly’s natural 

areas! 
 

CHEVERLY'S BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
 

Join Troop 257! Cheverly's Boy Scout Troop 257 
offers a safe, socially-distanced way for teens to get 
outdoors, challenge themselves and learn about 
service to their communities. Fun upcoming activities 
include a Search and Rescue with Cheverly CERT in 
March, kayak camp in April, and a backpacking trip 
in May. Interested? Contact Caroline Jarboe via text at 
301-404-9693 or at caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com.  
 

CHEVERLY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

POLICE CHIEFS ADVISORY BOARD 
 

Policy and Youth Committee updates will be listed 
on the Facebook website https://
www.facebook.com//chevPCAB.  
 

Please attend the meetings for the most up-to-date 
information or feel free to email  us at 
cheverlypcab@gmail.com for questions and 
concerns.  
 

There's still time to apply for the PCAB Doorbell 
Camera Rebate Program: 
To apply for a rebate, the following steps must be 
completed:       
1. Purchase and install the camera(s). 
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2. Complete the Private Security Camera Rebate 
Program Application: https://forms.gle/
oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6   
3. Submit this application. 
4. Sign up for a Home Security Survey 
Submissions are kept confidential, all information is 
required. 
El formulario se puede enviar en español a pedido 
enviando un correo 
electrónico cheverlypcab@gmail.com.       
 

PCAB is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
Topic: PCAB Monthly Meeting 
Time: Feb 18, 2021 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and 
Canada) 

 

Join Zoom Meeting:                                            
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89784932305?
pwd=TktyWjBXUFF1WHdENEtmSzVJbjI3UT09 

 

Meeting ID: 897 8493 2305 
Passcode: 843893 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,89784932305#,,,,*843893# US 
(Washington DC) 
+19292056099,,89784932305#,,,,*843893# US (New 
York) 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is on hyattis for the winter 

months until and unless we can safely gather indoors. If you 
would like to notified of impromptu outdoor gatherings or the 
occasional zoom session, please find us on facebook by 
searching "Cheverly Bootcamp" or join our google group, 
cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com.  

Recreation Council     

Scholarship 

The Cheverly Recreation Council is a proud sponsor of the 
John Dent Wilson Scholarship.  Every year we award three 
$500.00 college scholarships.  

The Scholarship is judged on a point system criteria with 

highest points given to volunteering in Cheverly Community 
activities.    

Below are the new/updated requirements for the scholarship.   

The deadline for application submissions is June 25, 2021. 
Please email judydeleon@aol.com for application 
information.   

1. Must be a full time college freshman in the fall of 2021 

2. Must have at least one volunteer service in the 

past 12 months           
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CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 
You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation.  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Thurs Mar 11, 2020 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Mar 25, 2020 8:00 p.m. Worksession 
 
 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

 

Mayor:  Laila Riazi     202-258-6167 
Ward 1:  Eric Radloff    703-505-8802 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Nicole Bryner    301-892-6384 
Ward 4:  Kayce Simmons Munyeneh 240-478-4077 
Ward 5:  Jenny Garcia   240-604-1081 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 
Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

   Police Chief:     Jarod Towers      301-341-1055 
 

Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 

   Maryland Relay       711 
FAX       301-773-0173 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 

   Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
   Email: “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

 Monday, March 1st         Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm.  - 9:30 p.m. Virtual Meeting 

 Tuesday, March 2nd  Planning Board meetings  
 7:30 p.m.  

 Monday, March 8th   Woman’s Club  
 7:00 p.m.   Monthly Meeting 

 Monday, March 11th   Woman’s Club  
 6:00 p.m.   Black History Celebration 

 Monday,  March 15th  Cheverly Garden Club 
 7:00 p.m.   Zoom Meeting 

 Monday, March 15th      4th Ward Civic Association  
 7:00 p.m.  Virtual Meeting  

 Friday,  March 19th  FORUM 
 7:00 p.m.    Effect of Systemic Racism 

 Saturday,  March 20th  FORUM 
 10:00 a.m.– 12:00 p.m. Effect of Systemic Racism 

 Saturday,  March 27th  Women’s Club & CAACO 
 1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. “Forum Meet & Greet” 
    the Candidates  Wards 1, 3, 5 

 Saturday,  April 3rd  Women’s Club & CAACO 
 1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. “Forum Meet & Greet” 
    the Candidates  Wards 2, 4, 6 

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

